# **LETTERS**

## Mary Jean,

At the Board of Director meeting in July, the subject of the elimination of boundaries was supposed to be discussed. As stated in the Mustang Times, an Independent Source was going to compile results of MCA members' thoughts on this issue, and present it at the meeting.

Can you please tell me how the discussion went, and if a decision was made? Tony Fithen

#### Tony.

Many people have written to ask what the outcome was to the Boundaries issue. Below is an official statement from Ron Bramlett, MCA Treasurer.

-Ed.

"The issues on Boundaries took a while, but they have finally been resolved. The findings were discussed at the July MCA BOD meeting. I know (everyone is) not interested in all the details; below is a one-paragraph statement that reflects the findings of the MCA's Board of Directors on this issue.

"Through a By-Laws change prior to 2001, a previous MCA National Board of Directors eliminated the 50-mile radius for Boundaries. Since that time, the MCA has realigned MCA Regional Club Boundaries on a one-by-one basis as new Mustang clubs apply for MCA Regional Club status that are in the best interest of the MCA. This realignment is per the MCA By-Laws which has always stated that the MCA reserves the right to realign boundaries in the best interest of the National Club."

The following letter from Tom Dilworth appeared in the September issue of Mustana Times. -Ed.

#### Mary Jean,

I am the original owner of a 1994 Mustang GT.

I would like to find out how many Mustangs were built that year with the same color combinations that I have. Can you direct me to someone that can help me with this?

I did try to go through Ford customer service but they were not able to help me. I have heard that other people have been able to get this information but I do not know how.

Can you help? Tom Dilworth

# Hi Mary Jean,

For all Mustangs from 1982-1999 I can tell you how many were built with exterior and interior color, the day your car was built, in what sequence your car was built that day, how many were built on your day, and much more. I can provide a data sheet with this information. If you could please print this in the Mustang Times along with my email address that would be greatly appreciated.

Thank you Terry McCoy

Terry can be reached by email at: hot34ann@aol.com -Ed.

## Mary Jean,

I purchased my 1964 1/2 Yellow Mustang Convertible (4 speed 289) on August 31, 1964. I continue to enjoy the fully restored car.

Is there an organization/club of "Original Owner 64 1/2 Mustangs"?

I really enjoyed the Original Owners' article in a recent Mustang Monthly.

Thanks,

Walt

#### Walt.

The article in Mustang Monthly was outstanding, as is everything written by Donald Farr!

I'm putting your question out for our members to answer. I, personally, am not aware of such a club, but I know at least one of the Original Owners who attended the 45th will be able to answer your question.

Send us photos of your restored '64 1/2 Mustang. We'd love to share it with the MCA members.



We would like to hear what's on your mind. Send your letters via e-mail to: editor@mustang.org or via USPS to: Letters to Editor c/o MUSTANG TIMES 2500 Drane Field Road, Suite 111 Lakeland, Florida 33811

